2nd Armidale Local Exchange Trading Scheme (ArmLETS) Meeting Minutes

Time: 2pm, Saturday, November 27, 2010

Place: TELL, Sattlers Rd, Armidale
Present 
Graham Patterson, Wendy Smith, Albert Model, Shavari, Michelle Owens, Evelyn Watchorn (minutes)

Apologies
Debra Mill

Discussion and Decisions Arising

Incorporate with SLA or not?
Whether or not to be part of SLA was discussed the pros and cons, benefits being audience, insurance, website, opportunity to be part of SLA events and the concerns being autonomy and money matters. It was decided to proceed on the assumption that LETS will be incorporated with SLA and reviewed if necessary in the future.
Convenor and LETS Representative and SLA Forum

It was decided that Michelle would act as the Convenor for LETS and attend the SLA Committee meetings on the last Wednesday of each month and that Graham would act as ‘the voice of LETS’ at the SLA forums when necessary. Graham will be reporting our progress at the next SLA forum on Tuesday December 7.
Bank account for admin fees and admin fees in general

It was decided that a bank account would not be necessary at this stage but that any admin fees incurred by the administration team would be recorded and reimbursed through credits in gems. Admin costs were also discussed with a view of how to keep these to a minimum. 

Paper Slips
Paper slips for record keeping and receipt purposes are available for downloading and printing on the CES website, preferably members will do this themselves though it was decided for those who have difficulties administration would have booklets of slips available that could be purchased in gems. IE 5 gems for 100?

Graham and Wendy told the group that the previous LETS group has drop off boxes at the library and some other points around town, or members could post to the administration team.
Credit/Debit Limits

Michelle and Albert informed the group that the CES would not allow a 1000 unit local currency starting point so the limit has been set with starting point at 0 and 1000 gem limit either way in credit or debit.

Joining Fee

It was decided that a joining fee would not be charged initially but that this would be up for review when and if necessary. 

Website

Michelle to contact Iain to incorporate LETS onto the SLA website.

Recruitment
Michelle is going to speak to Iain regarding using SLA’s database for sending out invitation letters to join ArmLETS. Evelyn is to write article for local papers and Women’s Centre newsletter. Other avenues discussed were flyers on notice boards, health food shops. Making poster using Shavari’s loga as is when painting is completed to put up at SLA’s market stalls. Also community notice in school newsletters.

Also decided that administration would play around with CES to familiarise themselves with its functions and that Michelle would send out the invitations.

Logo

Shavari showed the logo she has made up and further work will be done on that ie adapting it for use. Everyone was very impressed with her design.
Adminstrators for CES website
It was decided that Michelle Owens, Albert Model and Evelyn Watchorn would have access to CES as administrators.

Next meeting at To Be Advised.

